
March 15, 2011

Dear Property Owner of ,
A recent Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) administrative order is directing the City of Allentown to reduce stormwater inflow and infiltration from the City’s sanitary sewer collection system.  As a result of previous reports and preliminary field investigations the properties listed above may have a suspected connection that allows rain water to flow directly into the sanitary sewer instead of the lawn, sidewalk, street, etc…  Most likely this connection is in the form of a rain gutter or roof downspout that is directly connected to the underground sanitary sewer system. 

Property owners are responsible to maintain the wastewater connection from their property line to the home or building.  A wastewater connection is not intended to carry stormwater (rain, surface water or groundwater).  Therefore, property owners are asked to ensure that their property is not contributing to the current Infiltration/Inflow problem. 

As the City of Allentown ordinance states, discharging stormwater into separated wastewater systems is illegal:
City of Allentown Codified Ordinance Part 9: Streets, Utilities, Public Services – Title 5: Sewers Article 940.05 
(l) No person shall make connection of roof downspouts, exterior foundation drains, areaway drains or other sources of surface runoff or ground water to a building sewer or building drain which in turn is connected directly or indirectly to a public sanitary sewer.

Excessive Infiltration/Inflow can create wastewater backups into homes and streets as well as force possible sewage overflows into nearby streams.  The City of Allentown Bureau of Water Resources is working to reduce the frequency and magnitude of these events and ultimately protect our customers and our environment. 
Continued >

Please check the entire residence for any rain downspouts that may be connected to the underground sanitary system.  A guideline has been included with this letter to serve as basic instruction as how to accomplish the removal of this connection.  It is recommended, however, that a licensed plumber perform the proper disconnection.  Please note that an inspector from the City’s Building Standards and Safety Department may follow-up at this property in the near future. 

Thank you for your attention in this matter.  If you have any questions or concerns, please call 610-437-7694.
